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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 5th January 2012 
7.30 pm – Village Hall(Main Hall)
 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Steve Everitt(Chair) , Ali Blackburn, Mike Tucker, Kevin Sherrard, Jeremy Wright ,
Jackie Buckle, Martin McDowell, Maxine Cotton  & Angela Roberts(Parish Clerk)

Apologies:
 None had been received.
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	101
(a)

(b)


	The Meeting Opened at 7.30pm
There were approximately 37 members of the public at the meeting  - plus Nigel Woollcombe Adams (MDC)
7.31pm

meeting was adjourned for Questions/concerns/information from the public.
Cllr Everitt welcomed everyone and explained that this part of the meeting had been arranged so that Hugh Webster (Websters Chartered Surveyors) & Bill Lowe could present plans on behalf Mr. & Mrs. Birch and the Clapp family. The presentation gave details of a possible development at Church Lane, Baltonsborough for 29 properties( 10 of which would meet the affordable housing need as identified in the recent MDC Survey) and the development would incorporate a Post Office/General Store. Mr. & Mrs. Birch who currently run and own the Post Office plan to retire in the next few years.
There was a great deal of discussion with questions from the public and the Councillors. These included increase in traffic within the village, flooding (site is prone to flooding and is in a high risk area as highlighted by the Environment Agency) increased sewage, suitability of this site as it is adjacent to the Church and Churchyard wall which  are grade 1 & grade 2 listed respectively, that this development would affect the whole aspect of this part of the village which is well known for views and ancient history associated with Baltonsborough and finally who would run the Post Office/General Store as Mr. & Mrs. Birch would retire..
Mr. Webster stressed these were only proposals at this stage and that the feelings of the village would be taken into consideration where possible before submitting any application.

A second brief presentation was made by Mr. Shaun Travers of Boon & Brown
who had come along to answer questions regarding planning application 2011/2830 & 2011/2832 for the development of Talbots Orchard, Ham Street. Once again there were questions from the public and Councillors regarding the planning line, development in Ham Street, traffic implications, timescale for the completion of this site should it be granted and the S106 regarding possible tenancy/ ownership of the properties.

Meeting reconvened at 8.50pm
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	Approval of previous minutes – 1st December 2011 typing error item 97b. It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that these minutes be signed by the Chairman. Seconded by Cllr Sherrard with a unanimous vote. Motion passed.
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(a)

(b)
(c)
(d)

(e)

(f)
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	Planning matters :
Application 2011/2830 erection of a dwelling with garage, parking & new Access @ Talbots Orchard, Ham Street & 2011/2832  Erection of 8 affordable housing units comprising four two bedroomed houses and four three bedroomed houses, parking improvements to access @ Talbots Orchard.
Declaration of Interest – there were none

This application was discussed in detail taking into account views expressed in the open meeting by the councillors and it was proposed by Cllr McDowell that we recommend approval of this application with conditions and recommendations. These would be : (a) completion in the shortest possible time to avoid any more disruption in this part of the village,(b) controlled working hours,(c) machinery noise,(d) S.106 tenancy consultation,(e) Street lighting and(f) premature to  completion of the Parish Plan and MDC Parish Plan.
Cllr Sherrard to draft response to MDC and forward to all the councillors prior to the deadline. This was seconded by Cllr Blackburn and passed majority vote with two abstentions.

Planning application 2011/3040 Erection of agricultural barn @ Land near Tilham Farm, Tilham Street, Baltonsborough
Declaration of Interest – there were none.

This application was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Sherrard, seconded by Cllr McDowell with a unanimous vote that we leave the final decision to the planning officer.

Planning application 2011/2822 erection of two terraced dwellings on land adjoining 13, St. Dunstan’s Park, Baltonsborough.
Declaration of interest – there were none

This was discussed and it was proposed that we recommend refusal on the same ground as last time.

Concerns over increase in sewage and drainage – existing problems would be increased. Additional parking in an already overcrowded roadway thereby causing safety issues for children and other pedestrians. Two additional properties would increase parking in a very limited parking and roadway area. Overdevelopment of this area. Setting a precedent for in-fill development. This was proposed by Cllr Everitt, seconded by Cllr McDowell with a unanimous vote.

Planning application 2011/2910 – retention of boundary wall and fence to Martin Street @ Hopscotch House, Martin Street. Baltonsborough.

Declaration of Interest – there were none.

After discussion it was proposed by Cllr Wright, seconded by Cllr McDowell with a majority vote of 7 in favour with one abstention.
That we recommend approval.

Planning application 2011/2705 – Conversion office/workshop to a holiday let with addition of a kitchen and bathroom facilities on site of existing garage @ White Cottage, Burnetts Lane, Baltonsborough.

Declaration of Interest – there were none

This application was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Wright, seconded by Cllr  McDowell with a unanimous vote that we recommend approval of this application.

Planning application 2011/3037 – Erection of a roof over an existing muck pit(retrospective) @ Muchney Farm, Muchelney Road. Baltonsborough.

Declaration of Interest – there were none

This application was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Blackburn, seconded by Cllr McDowell with a unanimous vote that we recommend approval of this application.
Correspondence: Approvals, Refusals etc.
Planning application 2011/0115 APPEAL – Land north of South View, Martin Street – erection of 6 affordable dwellings with vehicular access and parking and associated works.
Declaration of interest – Cllr Sherrard.

It was proposed by Cllr Blackburn, seconded by Cllr Tucker that we recommend refusal of this application. Re-iterating our reasons to the original application in March 2011 with the additional comments that this is premature to completion of the Parish Plan and MDC Plan.
Cllr Everitt to write to the appeals board.

This was passed on a majority vote seven for and one abstention.
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	Matters arising from the minutes 3rd November 2011
It was proposed by Cllr Everitt, seconded by Cllr Tucker with a unanimous vote that the matters arising section of the meeting would be postponed to the next meeting as none of the issues required any response or decisions at this meeting.

This was passed with a unanimous vote – agenda next meeting.
	CL


	106
(a)

(b)


	Financial Items
Cheques for signature

Clerk Salary (Dec) as agreed.

Village Hall Payment – £12.00 January 2012.

HMRC Cheque – tax £33.36
Proposed by Cllr Sherrard that these cheques be signed, seconded by Cllr Blackburn with a unanimous vote. Motion carried.
Payments for Consideration.
MDC Elections costs April 2011 for £123.05  agenda next meeting
	CL
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	Monies Received: 
none
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	County Council Report/District Council Report;

Nothing to report 
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	Village Hall & Playing Field-  
Nothing to report.

.
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	Website –  ongoing.
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	Play Park – 
Ongoing .
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	Items from Councillors:
Concerns were raised by a member of the public regarding the speed of traffic in Ham Street. It was proposed that the clerk contact Highways to arrange a site meeting./ Cllr Everitt and Cllr Blackburn to attend.
	CL
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	Items from the Clerk:. 
Standard and e.mailed  circulation of info etc, no follow up action requested.

Setting Precept 2012/2013- A letter had been received from MDC requesting completion of the precept as soon as possible.
Clerk had produced figures for discussion and approval.

It was proposed by Cllr Sherrard, seconded by Cllr Everitt with a unanimous vote that no increase would be request for the precept 2012/2013 and that it would remain at £8500.00.Cllr Everitt to sign office papers and Clerk to forward to MDC.
	CL
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	Items at Chairman’s discretion
There were none.
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	Date, time and place of next meeting

next meeting take place on the 2nd February 2012  7.30pm
Meeting closed at 10.30pm

	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________
NAME:  ______________________________  Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council             
